December 19, 2005

MEMORANDUM TO: William H. Ruland, Deputy Director
Spent Fuel Project Office
Office of Nuclear Material Safety
and Safeguards

FROM: Meraj Rahimi, Senior Project Manager /IRA/
Licensing Section
Spent Fuel Project Office
Office of Nuclear Material Safety
and Safeguards

SUBJECT: SUMMARY OF DECEMBER 15, 2005, MEETING WITH HOLTEC ON
TRANSPORTATION OF HUMBOLT BAY STORAGE CASKS

On December 15, 2005, the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff and Holtec
International held a pre-application meeting to discuss Holtec’s plan regarding the submittal of
an application for transporting Humbolt Bay storage casks. The application would be in the
form of a request for amending HI-STAR 100 transport Certificate of Compliance (CoC) in order
to include HI-STAR 100 Humbolt Bay package design.

Holtec outlined the additional analyses needed in the Safety Analysis Report (SAR) for each of
the technical areas. Furthermore, Holtec presented a list of changes which they are planing to
include in the amendment request as generic changes. The additional analyses for the
Humbolt Bay package design will be included as supplements in each of the SAR chapters.
Holtec is planning to submit the amendment request in the first half of 2006. The fabrication of
the casks are scheduled to begin in January 2006.

No regulatory decisions were made at the meeting.
An attendance list is included as an attachment.
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NRC/Holtec International Meeting
September 21, 2005

ATTENDANCE LIST

Attachment 1

Name Affiliation

Meraj Rahimi NRC/NMSS/SFPO
Antonio Dias NRC/NMSS/SFPO
Kim Hardin NRC/NMSS/SFPO
David Tang NRC/NMSS/SFPO
Jorge Solis NRC/NMSS/SFPO
Frank Gee NRC/NMSS/SFPO
Antonio Dias NRC/NMSS/SFPO
Geoff Hornseth NRC/NMSS/SFPO
Carl Withee NRC/NMSS/SFPO
Andrew Barto NRC/NMSS/SFPO
Bob Nelson NRC/NMSS/SFPO
Kristopher Cummings Holtec

Alan Solar Holtec

Eric Lewis Holtec

Stefan Anton Holtec

Terry Grebel PG&E

Rye Davis



